Kirsty Williams AC/AM Ysgrifennydd y Cabinet dros Addysg Cabinet Secretary for Education



Ein cyf/Our ref KW/01535/17 David John Rowlands AM Chair - Petitions committee. National Assembly for Wales Cardiff Bay CF99 1NA

government.committee.business@wales.gsi.gov.uk

10 October 2017

Dear David

Thank you for your letter of 20 September about the petition from Chris Evans, which is seeking support to ask the Welsh Government to intervene in the decision made by Qualifications Wales to allow awarding bodies to offer GCSE Psychology in Wales through the medium of English only.

I note the points raised by the petition. The Welsh Ministers' functions relating to the regulation of qualifications and the qualifications system were repealed in September 2015 with the establishment of Qualifications Wales as the independent regulator. Arrangements for the approval and designation of qualifications, such as the designation of GCSE Psychology, are a matter for Qualifications Wales.

It may be more appropriate for you to contact Philip Blaker, Chief Executive of Qualifications Wales to discuss the issue further; his contact details are Philip.Blaker@qualificationswales.org

I trust that you will find this information useful.

Yours sincerely

Kirsty Williams AC/AM

Ysgrifennydd y Cabinet dros Addysg Cabinet Secretary for Education

Bae Caerdydd • Cardiff Bay Caerdydd • Cardiff CF99 1NA Canolfan Cyswllt Cyntaf / First Point of Contact Centre: 0300 0604400

Gohebiaeth.Kirsty.Williams@llyw.cymru
Correspondence.Kirsty.Williams@gov.wales

Rydym yn croesawu derbyn gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg. Byddwn yn ateb gohebiaeth a dderbynnir yn Gymraeg yn Gymraeg ac ni fydd gohebu yn Gymraeg yn arwain at oedi.